


Mullion Parish Council Meeting held on Tuesday 15 June 2021 at 7.00pm in The Centenary Room, Methodist Chapel, Churchtown, Mullion


Councillors Present


A Gilbert 				M Rowse	
I Harvey (Chairman)		Mrs L Skeites		
L Higgins				R Willey	
H Pickett				Mrs K Wilson	(Vice Chairman)
				

Sixteen members of the public, including Cornwall Councillor Anthony Soady, also attended the meeting.

The Chairman opened the meeting, advised of the fire procedures and welcomed everyone. 

1. 	Public Session

The Chairman presented the Ron Curnow Award for Outstanding Contribution to the Village of Mullion to the Christmas Lights Committee.  Normally this award goes to an individual, but this year the Parish Council thought that there was a groups of people who deserved to get this award, the Mullion Christmas Lights Team.  The team has been serving the community for more than 20 years, and in spite of the gloom caused by Covid-19 in 2020, the team were determined to brighten up the village.  The Chairman was delighted to present the Award to Graham Folkerd on behalf of the Mullion Christmas Lights Team.

Nine members of the public then left the meeting.

2.	Absence

Councillor P Gilbert and H Pickett had submitted their apologies to the meeting.

3.	Minutes

It was proposed by Councillor Mrs L Skeites, seconded by Councillor Mrs K Wilson and RESOLVED that the minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting and the Parish Council Meeting held on Tuesday 18 May 2021 be approved as a true record and was duly signed by the Chairman.

4.	Declarations of Interest

None.

5.	Planning

Following consideration by the Councillors of the Planning Applications received from Cornwall Council, the following decisions were made:

PA21/02100 – Mr Long - Trevean, Mullion Cove – Amended plans
Three members of the public attended the meeting to speak against this application.  There were several objections online too.

Following the amended plans, neighbours felt that the huge amount of excavation to accommodate a swimming pool did little to address the issues raised in the first application.  The amended plans raised concerns over the stability of the hill.  The property was to be used as a holiday let and the disruption caused by families and large parties in the swimming pool would seriously affect the amenity of the neighbouring properties.  The proposed roof terrace would be used as amenity space and overlooked all of the neighbouring properties.

Councillors raised the same concerns as were discussed at the meeting in April 2021.  Therefore, it was proposed to by Councillor Mrs L Skeites, seconded by Councillor Mrs K Wilson and unanimously RESOLVED to object to the application on the following grounds:-

· Overlooking from the proposed raised terrace and balcony.  The terrace would be 2m higher than the existing ground level in places, and that would allow users to look directly into the neighbouring properties gardens and houses.  
· The proposed alterations were not in keeping with the surrounding properties and the proposed dwelling was highly visible from across the valley which was located within the AONB, a SSSI and on the Heritage Coast.  
· There would be significant noise levels created by this ‘party house’ which would clearly become a holiday home.
· The creation of an instable cliff due to the excavation of land and the installation of a swimming pool; the weight of the concrete and water would cause problems.  
· The house has a septic tank for waste, which would be overwhelmed when the pool was emptied.  
· A weight limit on the road leading to the site would also be breached during the construction phase.  
· Neighbours’ lives would be severely affected by the proposals contained within this application and requested a site visit from the Planning Officer to view the site on the ground.

Three members of the public left the meeting.

PA21/04917 - Mr & Mrs Upton - 9 Gibbons Fields - Proposed Extension 

It was proposed by Councillor Mrs K Wilson, seconded by Councillor Mrs L Skeites and RESOLVED to support this application.

PA21/04451 – Mr D Lockey - 2 Police House, Lender Lane - Proposed single storey side extension with amended pedestrian access 

The Applicant attended the meeting was willing to answer any questions.

It was proposed by Councillor M Rowse, seconded by Councillor Mrs L Skeites and RESOLVED to support this application.

The following decisions were made by Cornwall Council:-

PA21/02854 - Mr & Mrs P Woodcock - 36 Tregellas Road - Proposed Extension and Internal Alterations – Approved

PA21/03513 - Mrs S Angove - The Cuddy, Polhorman Lane - Outline application for the proposed demolition of existing property and construction of two new two storey dwellings with garages and parking with access reserved – Withdrawn

PA21/02323 - John Dark - Land To The South-west Of Puffins, Meaver Road - Demolition of existing stable block and redundant brick building, and Construction of new, four bedroom, two storey dwelling with Agricultural Occupancy Condition – Approved

PA21/03361 - Mrs J Ireland - Hazeldene Nansmellyon Road Mullion TR12 7DQ Proposal: Formation of porch, conversion of loft with dormer and balcony, linked extension, and garage/workshop – Approved

PA21/03555 - Adrian Perry – Tresidder, Laflouder Lane - Variation of condition 2 and 6 in respect of PA16/00411 dated 04/04/16 (Demolition of existing house and construction of new replacement dwelling, including detailed landscaping proposals) – Approved

6.	Report from Cornwall Councillor A Soady 

Cornwall Councillor Anthony Soady had no update on the traffic calming scheme for Nansmellyon Road, although he had made contact with several Senior Members of Staff at Cornwall Council.  The Chairman had met with him to discuss the issues.  It was suggested that a ’Twenty is plenty’ campaign was launched in Mullion, and Councillor L Higgins agreed to take the lead on the project.

7.	Chairman and Clerks Comments 

None.

8.	Public Rights of Way

There was a lot of growth on the paths.

Councillor R Willey was speaking to Cornwall Council about the improvement funding to spend on our pubic rights of way.  Once a proposal was agreed, he would bring it to the meeting.

9.	Public Open Spaces 

South West Play had provided a quote for the issues highlighted in the ROSPA report.  It was proposed by the Chairman, seconded by Councillor R Willey and RESOLVED to accept the quote and instruct South West Play to undertake the work as soon as possible.

The new fence around the play area would be installed at the beginning of July.

Councillor Mrs L Skeites advised the meeting that a few more stones had fallen out of the wall in the walkway to the Cemetery; she would liaise with Councillor P Gilbert to have the wall repaired.

It was also noted that there is a large bush on one of the graves in the older part of the cemetery that needed removing.

10. 	Co-option of new Councillor Presentations

The Clerk had circulated two letters of interested from members of the community to the Councillors.

Mr Jonathan Pascoe was not able to attend the meeting, but Councillors had been given the opportunity to question Mr Pascoe prior to the meeting.

Mrs Alice Harry attended the meeting and answered the Councillors questions.  The Chairman thanked her for attending the meeting and applying to sit on the Parish Council.

A vote would be taken later in the meeting.

11.	Village Hall Custodial Trustee Report

Councillor M Rowse had obtained all of the documents that he now required to present to a solicitor to take advice on the request from the Village Hall Committee for the Parish Council to become the Custodial Trustee of the building.  He hoped to come back to the Parish Council meeting in July with further information.

12.	Tremenhee Car Park overnight parking

Concern had been raised about the amount of camper vans parking in the car park overnight, using the water from the cemetery tap and the public toilets.  The Toilet Operative had been hassled by the visitors to open the toilets for them earlier.  It was suggested that a height barrier could be installed to prevent access to the car park for larger vehicles.  However, it was agreed that no action would be taken at the current time.

13.	Adoption of the Code of Conduct 2021 version

The Clerk had circulated the draft document and received no comments.  It was proposed by Councillor Mrs K Wilson, seconded by Councillor M Rowse and RESOLVED to adopt the Code of Conduct 2021.

14.	Highways 

The road from Mullion Cove to the Mounts Bay and the Chypons Road would be resurfaced in the coming days.

It was reported that the man hole cover located close to the A3083 junction on Meaver Road was constantly leaking (potentially sewage).  The Clerk was asked to report the matter to Highways.

The road to Mullion Cove was severely overgrown.  The Clerk had reported the growth to Highways, who had decided that the road was not actionable.  She would try again.

15.	To receive any LGA 1972 Section 137 Requests for funding 

None.




16.	Finance and Accounts

It was proposed by Councillor M Rowse, seconded by Councillor R Willey and RESOLVED to confirm the accounts and to pay the invoices.

17.	Other correspondence received

None.

Members of the public were asked to leave the meeting.

18.	Planning Enforcement

None.

19.	Co-option of a new Councillor Vote

Councillors completed the voting slips.  Councillor A Gilbert abstained from the vote.  Mr Jonathan Pascoe was successfully co-opted onto the Parish Council.


The Chairman closed the meeting at 8.13pm.


	

Signed: ……………………………………..		Dated: ……………………..
[bookmark: _GoBack]		Chairman



5

image1.gif




